

December 3, 2018

Councillor Markus Chambers The City of Winnipeg 510 Main Street Winnipeg MB R3B 1B9

Dear Councillor Chambers:

Congratulations on your election as Councillor for the ward of St. Norbert. I am honoured that you have accepted the appointment of Deputy Mayor, and I am confident that you will serve citizens well in this role.

This year Winnipeggers overwhelmingly voted to continue building on the positive momentum and vision that we have started over the last four years as we continue to grow towards a city of one million people strong. Winnipeggers voted for a City Hall that works for the people and their families as well as a City Hall that is accountable, accessible and innovative.

As part of your important work in your new role as Deputy Mayor, I expect your ongoing efforts to include continued collaboration with all members of Council, Winnipeggers, members of our Winnipeg Public Service and the community at large. Additionally, you are expected to maintain a professional and healthy relationship with members of our local and national media, as well as members of the Winnipeg Public Service and Mayor's Office. Through demonstrated leadership to work collaboratively, hear all sides, and maintain positive relationships with all internal and external stakeholders, I believe we will bring together this Council and this city to build a collective confidence and pride in Winnipeg that is felt across the nation and most importantly, by all Winnipeggers.

Once again, I would like to thank you for accepting the role of Deputy Mayor.

Sincerely,

Brian Bowman, B.A.(Adv.), J.D., CPA(Hon.), CGA(Hon.)

MAYOR

The City of Winnipeg